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Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Member
Councilmember Dain P. Kane, Member
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None
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ABSENT:

None
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STAFF:

David Raatz, Legislative Attorney
Yvette Bantilan, Committee Secretary

ADMIN. :

91ayton Yoshida, Planner, Dept. of Planning
John Summers, Administrative Planning
Officer, Dept. of Planning
Wayne Boteilho, Deputy Director of Planning
Michael Foley, Planning Director
George Fontaine, Department of Police
Orlino Noneza, Department of Police
Hamilton Rodrigues! Department of Police
Don Medeiros, Deputy Director of
Transportation
Gilbert Coloma-Agaran, Director of Public
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Dudley Akama, Deputy Corporation Counsel
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Joe Bertram
Judith Matoi
Additional attendees (6)

21
22

23
24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

(Gavel).

Will the Planning and Land Use

Committee please come to order.

25

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 2/17/04

1

3

47

CHANGE IN ZONING AND COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT
FOR FUKIYO UEOKA (PAIA) (C.C. No. 03-285)

2

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

We've got some quick -- two areas that we

4

can probably move real quicklYr but before we start r

5

I'm going to take public testimony on Planning and

6

Land Use Item 47.

7

community plan amendment for the Fukiyo Ueoka

8

property in Paia.

9

would like to testify?

10

This is the change in zoning and

Anyone from the general public
Seeing none.

I will close

testimony on this area.
And r ladies r thank you again for coming.

11

I'm

12

sure there is an apology in line before this meeting

13

ends.

14
15
16

OkaYr so Planning Department.

And identify

yourself and who you are and who you represent.
MR. YOSHIDA:

Good afternoon r Mr. Chairman r Members of the

17

Committee.

18

Administrator for the Current Planning Division in

19

the Planning Department.

20

Director Mike Foley and Deputy Director Wayne

21

Boteilho.

22

was previously discussed on January 13th.

23

then we did submit a letter dated January 21st r

24

2004

25

further research r the subject property is zoned

r

My name is Clayton Yoshida.

I'm the

With me are Planning

This is a continuation of the matter that
Since

which basically states that based on our
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1

Interim District, not P-1 Public/Quasi-Public

2

District.

3

resolution, we would ask that the bill be prepared

4

for a change in zoning from Interim District to

5

Residential District.

6

report since our -- since this matter was last taken

7

up on January 13th.

8
9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And if the Council wishes to pursue the

I guess that's all we have to

Any questions from Committee members?

In

your binder we have received already the resolution

10

and the corrected ordinance.

So if there are no

11

questions, the -- I'll ask that question first.

12

there any questions?

13

none, the Chair would entertain a motion to adopt

14

the resolution and the attached ordinance.

Seeing none.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So moved.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Second.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Are

If there are

Moved Councilman Molina, second by

18

Councilwoman Johnson to adopt the resolution and the

19

attached ordinance.

20

All those in favor, say "aye."

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any discussion?

Those opposed?

Seeing none.

Motion carried.

Let the

23

record show six to zero.

Councilmembers Carroll,

24

Johnson, Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, and Nishiki.

25

Thank you so much.
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5

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmember Carroll, Johnson,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.
NOES:
None.
ABSTAIN:
None.
ABSENT:
None.
EXC. :
Councilmember Hokama, Kane and
Tavares.
ADOPTION of proposed resolution, as revised.

2
3
4

5

ACTION:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And ladies, sorry to bring you all the way

7

into the Council chambers, but you may be able to

8

leave now.

9

will get no traffic tickets if you rush down.

10

We just passed the ordinance and you

Again, thank you.

11

MS. MATOI:

12

50

Thank you.
CHANGE IN ZONING FOR FOUR PARCELS AT LAIE
DRIVE AND MAKAWAO AVENUE (MAKAWAO)
(C.C. No. 03-189)

13

14
15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Next agenda item is agenda 50.

16

Again, if there is anyone in the audience that would

17

like to testify on Planning and Land Use Item 50,

18

which is a change of zoning for four parcels at Laie

19

Drive and Makawao Avenue.

20

Department.

21
22

23
24
25

MR. YOSHIDA:

Seeing none.

Planning

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of the

Planning and Land Use Committee.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Clayton, could you speak up, please.

Thank you.
MR. YOSHIDA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of the
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1

Council Planning and Land Use Committee.

The

2

subject request is made by the Planning Director to

3

correct a -- as a housekeeping measure to correct an

4

error when the comprehensive interim zoning of

5

interim lands in the Makawao-Pukalani-Kula area was

6

done.

7

vicinity of Laie Drive and Makawao Avenue are

8

designated as Rural in the community plan and

9

however, they were wrongfully zoned to R-3

The subject properties located in the

- from

10

Interim to R-3 Residential, and the purpose of this

11

measure is to zone the properties to RU-0.5 Rural to

12

be consistent with the community plan designation.

13

Public hearing was held by the Maui Planning

14

Commission on July 8th, 2003, and at the public

15

hearing the Planning Commission voted to recommend

16

approval of the zoning change request.

17

one person who testified, which was Mr. Lawrence

18

Decambra, in favor of the change in zoning.

19

were no other testimonies received.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

There was

There

Questions from Committee members?

21

Attached to your August 18th communication from the

22

Council Chair we have also the minutes of the

23

Planning Commission meeting.

24

area.

25

Planning Department, also with us is the Maui Police

Again, it's a mapping

And unless there are any questions for the
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Department.

No questions?

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman.

Mr. Mateo.
Thank you.

Just for clarification.

5

Would the -- would it read Residential District and

6

not Interim District on the resolution?

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MR. YOSHIDA:

9

10

Clayton.
Yes, I guess it should read from -- I guess

it's currently zoned R-3 Residential District to
RU-0.5 Rural District.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.
Chairman, one question.

Mr. Molina.
For the Department, how can we

16

avoid errors like this in the future?

17

all -- you know, we have new technology involved.

18

venture to guess

19

error in the first place, but what are we doing now

20

to prevent cases like this from happening again?

21

MR. YOSHIDA:

I mean, would

I don't know what caused this

Councilmember Molina, Members of the

22

Committee, the Administration has been engaged in

23

this digital mapping project for the past three

24

years or so.

25

Department last week about the -- I guess they've

There was a presentation made to the
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1

produced the digital maps for the Upcountry area and

2

they've overlaid the community plan, State land use,

3

and zoning.

4

technology through digital mapping and the precision

5

that it requires, we probably can hopefully avoid

6

some of these kind of mistake in the future.

So I think with the improvement in

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, thank you.

Any other questions?

Seeing none.

The

9

Chair would entertain a motion to change zoning from

10

R-3 to RU-0.5 Rural District for properties situated

11

at Makawao, Maui.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.
Second.

Moved by Mr. Molina, seconded by

15

Councilmember Mateo.

16

All those in favor, say "aye."

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

VOTE:

All those opposed?

Seeing none.

Motion carried.

Councilmember Carroll, Johnson,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, and
Chair Nishiki.
NOES:
None.
ABSTAIN:
None.
None.
ABSENT:
Councilmember Hokama, Kane and
EXC. :
Tavares.
FIRST READING of proposed bill, as revised.
AYES:

20
21
22

23

ACTION:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

Any discussion?

Maui Police Department, thank you so much.

The rest we can do without your presence.
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9

14

PROPOSED KIHEI-MAKENA AND WEST MAUl
TRANSPORTATION PLANNING MODELS
(Misc. and C.C. No. 03-235)

2
3

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Turn to Item 14.

This is a proposed

5

Kihei-Makena and West Maui Transportation Planning

6

Model.

7

listen to the Planning Department's presentation?

8

Your choice.

9
10

Joe, would you choose to testify first or

MR. BERTRAM:

I '11 listen.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Anyone else in the general public

11

would like to testify on Planning and Land Use Item

12

14?

13

MR. FOLEY:

Seeing none.

Planning Department, go ahead.

Mr. Chairman, this item was shown on the

14

agenda for 2:00 o'clock and the Staff member who is

15

to present it to you isn't here yet.

16

would be possible to take out of order the PLU-48,

17

Performance Measures, since those -- that's an item

18

that Wayne Boteilho and I can respond to, while

19

we're waiting for John Summers to arrive regarding

20

the transportation models.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I wonder if it

Would that be possible?

Yes.

Committee Members, any objections to

22

deferring Item

excuse me, Joe -- 14 and taking up

23

Planning and Land Use 48, Performance Measures?

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections.
Seeing none.

Joe, we're going to move on
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1

until Mr. Summers come, okay?

2

14 to the end of calendar.

Okay, we'll move Item

PERFORMANCE MEASURES (C.C. No. 03-147)

3

48

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Turn to Item 48.

Anyone here to testify

5

on Item 48 from the general public?

6

Go ahead, Mr. Planning Director.

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Seeing none.

Wayne Boteilho,

8

Deputy Planning Director.

What I just passed out

9

was our second quarter report regarding these

10

performance measures.

11

at what -- well, on page 13, I guess.

12

at these columns to the right, if you wanted to

13

compare like what

14

2000 and -- well, if you wanted to compare, you'd

15

look in the first column and the last column

16

Year 2003 actual and Fiscal Year 2004 second

17

quarter.

18

estimate what we would accomplish in 2004.

19

like

20

measure individually.

l

I would say if you look down
If you look

what happened in Fiscal Year

l

Fiscal

The middle column is where we would
If you'd

I could go over every single performance

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I can probably do it quickly.

Any Committee members -Every single performance measure.

One by one?

Okay.

That's -- that they provided to us.
So turn to your November 26th cover

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS
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1

letter, and it's numbered 3.3 in your bottom

2

right-hand corner of the page under Department -- or

3

excuse me.

4
5

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Chair.

I just passed it out,

It's right on your desk.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, go ahead.

7

MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay, thank you.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. BOTEILHO:

Chair apologizes.

Page 13.
Okay, the first measure is a clearly set of

10

understood written operational procedures and

11

responsibilities.

12

that we would

13

Right now we're at 5.

14

small things there we've done, especially in trying

15

to have our -- have our applications be more

16

concise.

17

have the 5 percent there.

18

process things we did not expect that we would

19

accomplish very much in the first quarter.

20

in the first quarter our goals mainly were to

21

strengthen our staff and add to our staff.

22

We had estimated this fiscal year
we would accomplish 10 percent.
There's -- there's been some

So that's -- that's the reason that we
We did -- in this kind of

Because

Substantial increase in use of technology in

23

office operations.

The estimate -- the estimate was

24

40 percent.

25

have hired our GIS Analyst V and our GIS Technician.

We've reached 35.

This is because we
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1

Increase efficiency in records management and

2

retrieval systems.

3

have not had a chance to make very much progress on

4

this.

5

thing, not very much process on this.

6

however, that last year was the year of the Staff.

7

This year shall be the year of the process and

8

organization.

9

Again, this one within -- we

Simplify documents, routing systems, same

CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

MR. BOTEILHO:

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I may add,

Wayne.
Yeah.
Can you stop after each one?

I want to

12

see if there are any questions from Committee

13

members.

14

has so far covered from Committee members?

15

ahead.

16

Any questions as to the four areas that he

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Joe, go

Thank you, Chair, yeah, on the

17

first one, a set of clearly understood written

18

operational procedures and responsibilities.

19

your goal for this year is 10 percent.

20

completion date for that particular measurement,

21

meaning sometime in the near future, looking down at

22

two years from now, three years from now?

23
24
25

MR. BOTEILHO:

I know

What is the

I would say at the end of the year we

should be about 85, 90 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So that's meant for '04, then
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13

the 10 percent should be higher than 10 percent.

2

MR. BOTEILHO:

Pardon me.

Well,

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

4

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah, yeah, and -- no, no, but you're

5

right,

6

better yet.

7
8

9

'04 ends in June 30th.

if we go over 10 percent in '04, you know,

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So 100 percent completion would

be probably 'OS, somewheres around.
MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah, early in 'OS.

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay, Chair, thanks.

Mr. Mateo.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Boteilho,

13

your last comment was this year is the year of

14

process.

15

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

How do you accomplish the process

17

with the lack of bodies that the Department now

18

experiencing?

19

MR. BOTEILHO:

Well, with the Council's help, Mr. Chair,

20

that -- we were lucky enough to be granted eight --

21

eight new positions.

22

positions, we can reduce the strong work load that

23

is on our current Staff and then they -- they can

24

assist us in trying to work out the brand-new

25

process.

With these eight new
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14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

your -- your body count in the Department to what?

3

MR. BOTEILHO:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

46.

MR. BOTEILHO:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9
10

46.
46.

And prior to the last couple of

months of losing individuals, your count was what?

6

8

The eight positions will bring

38.
38.

Thank you.

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions from Committee members

in regards to the first four?

11

MR. BOTEILHO:

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Go ahead, Wayne.

Okay, new
A question.

Oh, Jo Anne.
My only question is on the records

15

retrieval, Wayne.

16

are kind of in -- they're not in the best shape and

17

they're allover.

18

just attack the problem?

19

accumulating over such a long period of time.

20

you going to try and get outside help to do that or

21

put it on microfiche or what?

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

I know that a lot of the records

How -- how are you going to even
Because it's been
Are

Mr. Chair, yeah, a combination of things.

23

I guess number one would be we'd like to make more

24

use of the computer, have documents on

25

computer.

on the

Also, expand our GIS system so we can
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1

look up zoning and that sort of thing, old -- old

2

zonings also.

3

trying to come up with unique ways of getting this

4

task done.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Also, yeah, I guess management, just

And the only reason I ask that,

6

Wayne, is because I know that some of the files,

7

when you go to look over a history, sometimes

8

there's gaps or there's documents that might have

9

been pulled out and not put back in the proper

10

place.

11

they want to look at maybe a particular history of a

12

property or maybe there was a series of approvals

13

or -- it's particularly on the projects that have

14

taken a long period of time, maybe over 15 years, 20

15

years, project district, that kind of stuff.

16

you plan on allowing the people, once you get the

17

records in place, access?

18

you'll scan them in and then allow them access or

19

are you going to putting stuff on disks or what?

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

So when a member of the public comes in and

How do

Is it going to be that

For right now -- well, okay, besides GIS,

21

which we like to have all the zoning ordinances back

22

from the '60s till now in the GIS, basically

23

scanning in and use of the Internet.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

All right.

Thanks very

much.
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16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other questions?

Seeing none.

Continue, Wayne.
MR. BOTEILHO:

New internal policies and procedures to

4

substantially increase planning as opposed to

5

processing within the Department.

6

had -- we had hoped for 20 percent.

7

the second quarter we're at 15 percent.

8

mainly thanks to the extra help that we have, and

9

also we've been -- we've been talking with Staff and

10

This one we
As of now of
This one

getting cooperation with Staff on this matter.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions?

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Seeing none, continue.
I have a question.

Oh, excuse me.

Joe.

You note here new internal

15

policies and procedures.

16

thus far as the new internal policies and/or

17

procedures that will increase, you know, planning?

18

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Can you give us an example

I would say that if we

19

were able to get our backlog done, then the planners

20

would have more time to -- let's say when they're

21

looking at a zoning application, they can look at

22

more regional type planning or cumulative effects,

23

rather than just looking at that one zoning parcel.

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thanks.

Any others questions?

Continue.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chair.

Oh, Danny.
Chairman, thank you.

I guess,

4

Wayne, once again if you can help me with looking at

5

the columns FY '03, FY '04 estimate, and FY '04

6

second quarter.

7

percentages?

8
9

10
11
12

MR. BOTEILHO:

Can you again tell me the

I mean, what am I looking at?

Okay, FY '03 is basically what we felt that

we actually achieved.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Out of a basis of what, 5 percent

out of 100 percent?
MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

Fiscal Year 2004 estimate, that's

13

what we estimated that we would accomplish in this

14

next fiscal year.

15

MR. FOLEY:

Through June.

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah, until June 30th, and finally the

17

second quarter, what we have actually achieved for

18

the -- up until the second quarter of 2004 Fiscal

19

Year.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Should I be alarmed?

Because the

21

percentages look quite low, and if you're at the

22

second quarter for FY '04 at this point, for

23

example, if simplified document routing system is at

24

1 percent at the end of second quarter, how do we

25

get to 100 percent?
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MR. BOTEILHO:

Mr. Chair, our strategy was that we needed

2

more people.

We came into the Department and we

3

felt it was very much under staffed, and because of

4

that we could not reach higher goals.

5

people that we have, now we free up man hours to

6

reach higher goals, such as reorganizing and

7

document and retrieval systems.

8

people was our -- I mean our goal for last year, and

9

now that we have the people, this year we're going

With the new

That was -- getting

10

to dedicate to reorganization and brand-new

11

processes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

But the numbers are -- you know,

13

still so low, not even to meet 50 percent, that I

14

don't know if, you know, needing to meet 10 percent

15

or -- I don't know even know if that is acceptable

16

because it is just so low.

17

that when -- you know, because it's an easier

18

achievable number or this is -- this is a real

19

projection of what the Department actually can put

20

out?

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

So is it based so low so

Mr. Chair, I would say that if you look at

22

Fiscal Year 2003 actual, that is our judgment when

23

we came in, what the status was for each performance

24

measure.

25

judgment of where it was when we came in.

So we're really working off our own
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So in order for the Department to

achieve at least a 50 percent, what do you need?
MR. BOTEILHO:

We -- we feel we have it in place very

4

much.

We have the Staff now and we're dedicating

5

this year, so we have the Staff and the time now.

6

think you'll see a big jump this year.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Boteilho.

Any other questions?

I

Thank you.

Riki.

Let me follow up on Mr. Mateo, because

10

obviously what I pound in Budget and Finance is --

11

is at least being heard by the -- my colleagues, who

12

I thank very much.

13

would say, Mr. Boteilho, if you were able to tell us

14

that with what you inherited, lack of additional

15

positions and what not, that it took your Department

16

180 days to process one permit, and with these new

17

positions you got and with this, this, you are

18

anticipating to cut that down to 100 days,

19

eliminating 80 days.

20

substantial improvement from where you were to where

21

you are now, from 180 -- I mean we all can read

22

numbers and we'll say that makes sense to us.

Would be more helpful for us, I

We can say, wow, now, that is

Okay, but you telling us that -- I take that

23

24

back.

25

analysis is going to help us as decision makers

You are suggesting to us that subjective
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under a performance measurement, and I think what I

2

get from my colleague from Molokai, Mr. Mateo, is

3

that more than likely you're going to have nine

4

different people with nine different scales of what

5

is substantial.

6

insignificant to Mr. Molina, and so you're going to

7

need to help us be able to see that if we're all

8

looking at the same data, hopefully we'll stay

9

within close proximity of the same conclusion and

I mean, my substantial may be

10

not be so widespread in the conclusion that we

11

cannot get consensus on whether or not your request

12

is reasonable or not.
So I just share that because those are the

13

14

things we hear about planning, processing time and

15

things like that.

16

that might be a more appropriate measurement.

17

Because you can track how long it takes to process

18

once you stamp

19

Department and we go through the process and we get

20

approval and you can say that one took 45 days, this

21

one took 100 days for whatever reasons.

22

would be helpful for us, I would say, from the

23

Department to justify a position count as well as

24

financial requests.

25

MR. BOTEILHO:

So I share that with you because

you time stamp it at the

Thank you.

But that

Thank you, and Mr. Chair, just
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a fast response, yeah, this -- these performance

2

measures last year were -- you know, I've got to

3

admit,

4

fiscal year's performance measures will be

5

incorporating things that Councilmember

6

councilmember Hokama said, numbers and tracking,

7

tracking exactly by how much we got done, you know,

8

in -- in the sense of numbers.

9

just to say straight, rushed.

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Our next

One question, please, Chairman, on his

10

last -- on the current measurement that he's sharing

11

with us.

12

you can, Mr. Boteilho, define for us planning versus

13

processing.

14

MR. BOTEILHO:

Help us understand -- as far as the best

When you process, you're just looking at
Planning

15

getting the application out of your hands.

16

we feel should be not just looking at the

17

application, but looking at a wider perspective.

18

I mentioned earlier, I guess the best example is

19

looking at the regional impacts.

20

looking at just the water use by this particular

21

project but looking at water use by all the other

22

potential projects that have been coming up in that

23

area.

24

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

As

For example, not

Okay, I can see that for applications,

land use applications, such as zoning, SMA, things
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1

like that, but isn't your Department also tasked to

2

take care of some permit applications that is more

3

of a processing than an actual planning

4

consideration?

5

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes, yeah, and this was -- and this

6

particular measure was aimed at things like change

7

of zoning and SMAs.

8
9

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So are there things you're

currently doing you feel shouldn't be done by the

10

Department and maybe another Department should

11

handle the processing, instead of the planning?

12

I'm sorry if I'm straying, Chairman, but it's just

13

you've determined to break it apart, planning and

14

processing, so

15

you're already tasked to process certain things,

16

until we change the law, the Charter, you're still

17

going to be tasked with that requirements.

18

just trying to find out where it fits between your

19

new policy for planning as opposed to processing.

20

MR. FOLEY:

And

but if by Charter or by ordinance

And I'm

Mr. Hokama, if I can respond, one example is

21

that we have had some meetings with the Public Works

22

Department to see if there's some ways for the task

23

to be divided in a slightly different way, and by

24

doing that we can take advantage of Staff that they

25

already have.

As you know, some years ago a number
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1

of the -- the regulatory processes were shifted from

2

the Public Works Department to the Planning

3

Department, but what happened when that occurred was

4

that almost all of the Staff stayed in Public Works.

5

And so what we recently discovered is that our --

6

one of our back logs was created because we have

7

four people in Public Works feeding applications to

8

one person in Planning.

9

So we've recently rectified that by adding an

10

emergency hire and we've just -- we've asked in the

11

next budget to increase that some more, but in the

12

meantime we're also talking to Public Works to see

13

if we can find a more equitable distribution of --

14

and what I'm basically talking about is plan review,

15

to determine whether or not a building permit has

16

any -- any zoning problems.

17

example is that in addition to discovering where we

18

have back logs, we're also working with Public Works

19

to see if we can jointly figure out ways for both of

20

us to process more expediently.

21

And so that's another

But your earlier comment is an excellent one.

22

We do definitely intend to come back to you and be

23

able to demonstrate that processes that took 180

24

days last year, you know, may take 30 days this

25

year, but -- so we will -- we will attempt to
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describe our progress in that manner.
VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you for your comment,

3

Mr. Director, because for those of us that have some

4

longevity already this building, can remember when

5

Public Works did a lot of the review and processing

6

of permits.

7

Department now takes over some of that

8

responsibilities, as well as Public Works

9

maintaining some authority.

And we've made a change, whereby your

And I guess in

10

hindsight, basically because we haven't transferred

11

enough resources, it hasn't really worked out as

12

anticipated.

13

Are -- are your new internal policies and procedures

14

more just for your Staff, Mr. Director, Mr. Deputy

15

Director, or are these procedures and policies of

16

how the applicant or the public are to proceed in

17

doing certain types of application considerations?

18

MR. FOLEY:

So I thank you for your candidness.

Mr. Hokama, they're -- what we discovered when

19

we took office or arrived a year ago was that many

20

of the procedures and Department policies in the

21

Planning Department had never been written down, and

22

we are gradually rectifying that problem, but it's

23

very time consuming.

24

procedures and policies is really both for the Staff

25

and for the public.

The benefit of having written

It's particularly beneficial
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1

for our new employees, because we have new employees

2

that are in clerical positions and we have new

3

employees in planner positions, and it's a big

4

challenge to train people at all levels at the same

5

time.

6

able to hand them written procedures and then tell

7

them who to talk to if they have any questions,

8

rather than to have to try to explain the procedures

9

for all circumstances.

So it's been very advantageous for us to be

So the written procedures

10

and policies definitely benefit both the Staff and

11

the -- and the public.

12

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

MR. FOLEY:

14
15

Okay.

Especially applicants who haven't been through

the process before.
VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can we assume you're utilizing the

16

Hawaii Administrators Procedures Act under

17

Director's authority to implement or get this

18

procedures and policies documented, Mr. Foley?

19

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yeah -- yes.

20

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MR. BOTEILHO:

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you very much.

Okay.
Okay, Mr. Chair.
Hold on, Wayne.

I'm going to stop right

24

here because we moved along to this agenda item

25

because Planning wasn't ready to deal with Item
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1

No. 14.

2

members of the Police Department and other resource

3

people that were waiting to hear this item.

4

there are no objections, we'll defer this item to

5

the end of the calendar and move up to Item 14.

Since then, I see John Summers here and

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

8

14

So if

Any objections?
No objections.

PROPOSED KIHEI-MAKENA AND WEST MAUl
TRANSPORTATION PLANNING MODELS
(Misc. and C.C. No. 03-235)

9

10
11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Joe, again, you want to wait

12

till the presentation is over?

13

Planning Department, I don't know who is

14

representing us on Item 14, the Kihei-Makena and

15

West Maui Transportation Planning Models.

16

the Maui Police Department, if you have any

17

statements to be made or questions in regards to

18

this, you can either do it now or wait till we get

19

into the discussion.

20

Okay.

21

MR. SUMMERS:

Okay, thank you.

Your choice.

And for

Any comments?

Planning Department, go ahead, Wayne.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of the

22

Committee.

This item relates to the imposition of

23

impact fees, particularly in West Maui and South

24

Maui.

25

14.62 and 14.68 do enable traffic impact fees to be

Maui County Code Chapters 19 -- I'm sorry,
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collected for West Maui as well as Kihei-Makena.

2

These chapters were actually passed in 1998 -- 1988

3

and 1989 and required, among other things, that a

4

transportation planning model be established by a

5

licensed professional engineer and made a part of

6

the respective chapters.

7

It should be noted that during 1988 and 1989

8

there was a significant increase in the amount of

9

development on the island, in fact,

throughout the

10

State of Hawaii.

11

reaction to that strong economic growth cycle that

12

we saw at that time.

13

forth a detailed regulatory scheme for the

14

assessment and collection of impact fees that are to

15

be borne on a pro rata basis by landowners and

16

developers who directly contribute to expanding the

17

population and increasing economic activity through

18

new development activity.

19

So this particular effort was a

These two chapters do set

The impact fee would recover a portion of the

20

total cost that would be required to mitigate the

21

impact of the development.

22

itself will -- will cover the impact of a new

23

development but not existing deficiencies that we

24

are experiencing.

25

be required to bear their appropriate share of any

Actually, the impact fee

So existing residents would still
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1

cost of the road network system.

The basic scope of

2

the program as set forth in those two chapters of

3

the County Code requires certain elements to be

4

produced as part of this study.

5

The Committee members should have a series of

6

documents in their binders that were prepared by the

7

consultant for the project, Kaku & Associates.

8

Kaku & Associates is a leading transportation

9

planning firm in the United States.

They operate

10

out of Santa Monica, California.

11

contracted to assist the Planning Department in this

12

effort.

13

circulation, developed a model for the island, and

14

then disaggregated from the island-wide level to the

15

two community plans that are mentioned in these

16

chapters, West Maui and South Maui.

17

They were

The consultant analyzed traffic

One of the documents relates specifically to

18

those two community plan regions and analyzes and

19

sets forth all the assumptions and data and analysis

20

that went into the effort.

21

document looks specifically at the guts of the

22

model, the equations, how it was calibrated for your

23

information.

24
25

A second important

Now, we do have a detailed presentation
that -- on this particular project and the model,
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1

but from what I understand we'll keep it simple at

2

this meeting.

3

complicated.

4

require a lot of discussion in terms of gaining a

5

good understanding of how this model was put

6

together and how costs are allocated.

7

a future meeting we would be able to provide the

8

Committee Staff with a detailed presentation on this

9

model.

These impact fee programs are very
We would anticipate that it will

So at a -- at

But to cover some of the basics so that we

10
11

can think about some of the core issues and have a

12

little understanding of the product before that more

13

detailed discussion, it's important to note that the

14

product itself looks at transportation impacts over

15

a 20-year planning horizon to the year 2020 using

16

the year 2000 as their base -- base year.

17

essentially identified the physical and operational

18

measures that are needed to do this type of capacity

19

study.

20

who's using the roads, where are the trips

21

originating and ending, what are the existing level

22

of service on our roadways, and what would be

23

acceptable

24

in these two chapters is identified as LOSD for

25

these roads for this study.

They've

They looked at existing roadway capacity,

an acceptable level of service, which
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They then look at the existing capacity and

2

do a forecast out to 2020 to determine what types of

3

improvements are needed in order to resolve the

4

traffic problems.

5

of those improvements and disaggregate it to new

6

development and existing development.

7

bundled and put together in this model that the

8

consultant has provided the Department as far as

9

as part of their contract.

10

They then disaggregate the cost

All this is

So, again, the basic five things that the

11

consultant has to do to make this work, the first

12

clear task is to develop the traffic model,

13

consultant's going to take our baseline data, which

14

would include our existing socioeconomic data, a

15

consultant data roadway survey, a random survey of

16

roadway users to identify who they are, where

17

they're going, we then have our future socioeconomic

18

data, and with those two -- with that set of

19

information we can compare and develop our forecast

20

for traffic in the year 2020.

21

model will tell us how deficiencies have occurred,

22

and we can then estimate the cost to improve those

23

deficiencies and disaggregate those costs.

24
25

Using that, this

Now, to really make this program work, it's
important to understand a few important issues when
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1

we look at an impact fee program.

2

the monies collected by the impact fee are only

3

going to pay for a very small portion of the overall

4

cost of the improvement, because we can't collect

5

money for existing deficiencies.

6

us some revenue for the incremental increase caused

7

by a specific project, but we'd need to look at it.

8

We need to have a good fiscal strategy,

9

comprehensive strategy so that we can take this

The impact fee

So it will provide

10

revenue collected, as well as revenue collected from

11

other sources so we can make the improvements.

12

These improvements come in big lumps.

13

Building a new road or widening an existing road is

14

very expensive, so the infrastructure improvement

15

will come in a large lump, yet the money collected

16

comes in small increments.

17

we have a very tight fiscal strategy capital

18

improvement plan so that we can implement this

19

program and not add to existing deficiencies by

20

allowing new projects to move forward but not having

21

the aggregate amount of money that would be required

22

to make the improvement.

23

24
25

It's very important that

That's all I have, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments from the Planning

Department?

What about the Transportation
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1

Department, our new Department of Transportation?

2

None?

3

out in the general public that would like to give

4

general testimony on Item No. 14.

5

yourself.

Anyone

Identify

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

6

7

Joe, would you like to testify now?

MR. BERTRAM:

My name is Joe Bertram.

I'm the President

8

of Greenways Maui and a member of the Kihei

9

Community Association Board of Directors.

I just

10

wanted to -- I was

11

proposals for this transportation planning model,

12

and it was just what I expected.

13

first mistake was to recommend a licensed

14

engineering firm to make this.

15

things.

They don't plan transportation or planning

16

models.

They talk about how to build a road.

17

is also the same problem we had with the State

18

Department of Transportation.

19

new land transportation.

20

beautiful roads, these big airports, these wonderful

21

harbors, not one word about walking or biking.

22

I read the request for

Unfortunately the

An engineer builds

This

They put out their

They talked about these

Now, these -- National Governors Association,

23

Local Government Commission, the National Mayors

24

Association, all of them, including the EPA and just

25

about every other agency you can imagine talk about
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1

walking and biking as your basis for transportation.

2

That's where you start.

3

that.

4

of looked through it briefly, but they just ask

5

people in cars, only cars.

6

people who can only take transit or can only bike or

7

can only walk or to the poor people who don't have

8

cars?

9

And then you move out from

If you look at this report -- and I just kind

So how do you know about

We're going to just be a congested island for

10

the rest of our lives if we just continue to plan

11

our transportation around roads.

12

thing this morning when they were talking about the

13

lanes that we needed to get in Kihei.

14

was an engineering firm coming up with a traffic

15

study that basically says to accommodate all the

16

cars, because we're not talking about bikes, we're

17

not talking about land use that encourages walking

18

or transit, that we're going to have to put four

19

lanes on South Kihei Road, four lanes through the

20

middle of our community, six lanes on Piilani.

21

That's where we're going folks.

22

right now and start planning for walking, biking,

23

and transit in conjunction with the car, then we are

24

going to continue to just look for ways to expand

25

those roadways.

It was the same

Again, here

If we don't stop

Every other community has gone

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 2/17/04

1

34

through this already.

We don't have to.

I highly, highly recommend use this, but just

2
3

as a basis, that this is the mistake we made.

Let's

4

not make this mistake anymore.

5

transportation planning model that talks about what

6

our community plans say.

7

pedestrian orientation.

8

transit and how do we get from place to place

9

without using the car.

Let's get a real

Our community plans say
They say more emphasis on

This is going to do against

10

the community plans.

11

impact fee that will actually fund the things that

12

are in our plans, which is transit, walking, and

13

biking, more sidewalks, better sidewalks, more

14

greenways, transit.

15

into being.

We've got to come up with an

All these things have to come

Bus benches for the buses.

I mean, we have to come up with a real

16

17

system.

18

would really not adopt this and not come up with any

19

fees until we come up with a real vision of what we

20

want for a transportation system here on Maui, and

21

that is not auto dominated.

And so with that, I'd appreciate it if you

22

23

Thank you.

.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any questions for Joe?

24

Thank you.

25

Anne, go ahead.

Seeing none.

Questions from Committee members?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I don't know, was it you,

2

John, that worked with Kaku Associates in helping,

3

you know, frame this or who did the RFP?

4
5

6

MR. SUMMERS:

This

this particular contract was

administered by Brian Miskae.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And in the context of what

7

Joe just spoke about, looking at transportation as a

8

whole and using this as a basis, how would we then

9

integrate a lot of the cost analysis that's been

10

done in this and the recommendations of this report

11

and look at transportation overall?

12

MR. SUMMERS:

The

I think the points that Joe made are

13

very valid and this -- this particular product was

14

developed to meet the requirements in the chapters,

15

Chapters 14.62 and 14.64.

16

alternative modes of transit.

17

roadway development.

18

to have a good transportation plan in place that

19

looks at different modes to take a little more

20

holistic approach.

21

terms of really focusing on roadway improvements,

22

particularly highway improvements, but there is no

23

analysis about these alternative trips, and that's

24

an important point to consider.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But it doesn't look at
It really focuses on

And so I think it is important

This is an excellent product in

And I appreciate that.
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1

what concerns me, Mr. Chair, about this.

2

this document and then looking at our community

3

plans and seeing that the two do not quite mesh

4

because I know, for example, in the West Maui

5

Community Plan where we can do any kind of walking

6

paths, jogging paths, bicycle paths, a mUlti-purpose

7

paths, as well as buses, perhaps light rail, those

8

are all things that are contained within the vision

9

of the community.

10

Looking at

And I know now Oahu's looking, and Honolulu

11

specifically, at spending huge sums of money to now

12

acquire lands to get the transit corridors and

13

everything else.

14

if we do the same thing and we go down the same path

15

of just building more roads to accommodate more

16

vehicles, we're going to find ourselves right where,

17

you know, Honolulu and Oahu are right now, where

18

we're trying to make the best of a bad situation.

19

And my concern, Mr. Chair, is that

So I would -- I would ask -- and I don't know

20

if you can, Mr. Summers, but there are firms out

21

there, I'm assuming, that would do exactly what

22

Mr. Bertram and yourself have alluded to.

23

firms here in the islands or is it that we would

24

have to get somebody from elsewhere to come and help

25

us frame that?
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MR. SUMMERS:

Well, they do have some fine planning and

2

engineering firms on the island of Oahu, as well as

3

the west coast.

4

research on some of those firms, work with the

5

Department of Transportation.

6

better understanding of some of the better firms on

7

Oahu, but certainly that's a possibility.

8
9

I'm sure that we could do some

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

They have probably a

Do you have any idea what -- if we

were to employ those kinds of people to look at

10

let's say this gap with having the core study done,

11

what it would cost and what time frame we're looking

12

at for South and West Maui?

13

MR. SUMMERS:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

Mr. Chair.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

members?

18

I would need to research that.
Okay.

Thank you very much,

Any other questions from Committee
Joe.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

John, you

19

mentioned it's 14.62 for West Maui and 14.68 for

20

Kihei-Makena.

21

you know, the other regions or the impact fees would

22

only impact these two regions, West Maui and

23

Kihei-Makena?

24
25

MR. SUMMERS:

Will the same study also be used for,

At this point the impact fees would only

affect these two regions.

At this point we're only
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enabled to apply impact fees in these two regions.

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Any other questions?

John, you know, I am

4

a bit confused.

And so, Committee Members, there's

5

a September 5th, 2003 letter that's CC -- County

6

Communication 03-235.

7

of communication in your folder on Item 14, but it

8

is a letter from the now Planning Director Mike

9

Foley, and in it I just want you to read, because

It's probably the second line

10

it's the second paragraph that says,

11

proceeding with the comprehensive traffic impact fee

12

program, it has become abundantly clear that we must

13

apply any such fees on at least an island-wide

14

basis.

15

example, may be generated by resort development in

16

other parts of Maui.

17

Central Maui may generate impacts on South Maui

18

roadways with residents wishing to gain access to

19

South Maui beaches.

20

the appropriate Council committees which would have

21

oversight of these programs.

22

questions at this time, please feel free to contact

23

me. II

24
25

IIPrior to

Much of the impact on Hana Highway, for

Residential development in

We look forward to working with

If you have any

I guess my question is now that we have this
before us, this program for West and South Maui --
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1

and I don't know what we pay to Kaku Associates.

2

Where does this Committee or this Administration in

3

working with -- looking at such a program, where do

4

we go now?

5

are the steps?

6

know.

7

what?

8
9

MR. SUMMERS:

Because we've got this report, now what
I don't know and I would like to

Are we going to pay for another study or

The September 5 letter from the Planning

Director is important because in order to accurately

10

assess these, because of the inter-regional nature

11

of transportation, it is important to look at it on

12

an island-wide basis, but the code at this

13

particular time only recognizes these two regions.

14

So one would need to go back and enable these other

15

regions by making some amendments to these existing

16

chapters to cover the rest of the island.

17

a strategy that wants to be pursued, in order for

18

this program to work efficiently, that would be the

19

desired approach.

20

If that's

At the same time there's some other issues

21

that could be looked at in these two chapters.

22

There are deadlines, for instance, of six years for

23

expenditures to be made.

24

issues should probably be explored.

25

importantly, it would be important to have a good

Some of those technical
More

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 2/17/04

40

1

comprehensive strategy for how the deficiency

2

revenues would be collected in order to complement

3

the money collected from impact fees so that

4

improvements can actually be made.

5

of infrastructure, investment, finance, that these

6

improvements tend to be very, very expensive.

7

amount collected from the fees tend to be small in

8

relation to the total cost.

9

place a good strategy to collect -- use other

Given the nature

So we'd need to have in

10

revenue sources so that we can make the

11

improvements.

12

The

But it's certainly possible, Mr. Chair, to

13

amend this -- these existing chapters to cover the

14

rest of the island if that's the desire of the

15

Committee.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Chair is looking for some answers or

17

direction.

Jo Anne.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

One of the things that I think we

19

might be able to do -- because I believe that when

20

you read through all the documentation we have had

21

many developments that have actually occurred that

22

have agreed to pay for these improvements when the

23

traffic impact fees were actually created.

24

whole thought would be that facing perhaps what

25

could be a very tight budget year, that we adopt
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1

something, even if it's on an interim basis, and

2

come up with a fee structure.

3

ideal, and particularly it's -- you know, to wait

4

for another study, you know, when all these

5

developments are coming forward and nobody's paying

6

anything, it seems kind of foolhardy that we've even

7

waited this long is, you know, problem for me.
But I think it's better to do something now

8
9

That it may not be

and implement some kind of an interim measure so

10

that we can frame perhaps six months, a year down

11

the road additional fees that maybe would take in

12

these other elements, but anybody who has made a

13

commitment to pay those fees -- and from my

14

understanding, their agreement is -- actually it's a

15

deed restriction on their land and their approvals

16

that they were granted.

17

properties or whoever built on, you know, those

18

those TMKs, they're going to have to now pay.

So whoever is in those

I'd rather do this now than wait longer.

19
20

Because the longer we wait, the worst it's going to

21

be in terms of collecting from people that already

22

owe.

23

the interim before we've actually adopted something,

24

we're on the outside looking in, and then we have to

25

ask people to dig in their pockets even more deeply.

And if hotels or time-shares get approved in
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1

So I would favor adopting some kind of an interim

2

measure at the very least for South and West Maui

3

based on this particular study.

4

perfect, but at least it's a start, and then allow

5

or Budget Chair to help create the funds into which

6

these monies would go so that we can actually begin

7

implementing some of the things and we don't have to

8

look at our taxpayers all the time to pony up every

9

time we have a budget shortfall.

It may not be

So that would be

10

my throwing out of an idea for the rest of the

11

members to consider as an interim solution or

12

interim measure.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Response from Planning Department or the

14

Corporation Counsel in regards to what Jo Anne has

15

brought to the table?

16

measure means.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I don't know what interim

Mr. Nishiki, what I mean by

18

interim is that it would be this way until we

19

modify, you know, either by adding in additional

20

regions or completing additional studies so that

21

then we could say, okay, everybody after this date

22

will pay this fee, which would incorporate some of

23

the other measures that Mr. Bertram spoke about.

24

that's what I mean by interim.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

In real life what do you mean?
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1

got developing -- development in South Maui and West

2

Maui.

3

next step that you're thinking --

4

We've got this study done.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So what is the

Well, what I'm looking at is

5

actually looking at the hard figures,

if it's so

6

much per room in South Maui, so much per room for

7

hotel in West Maui, if it's so much per dwelling,

8

residential dwelling, so much per commercial

9

dwelling -- I know that there are tables, not all of

10

which I understand, but I think that the Department

11

has a set of figures that they could bring forward

12

to recommend, and it would be my view that looking

13

at those, we could tweak them, but basically try to

14

follow along those lines.

15

we know what to go to the individuals who owe in the

16

past and so anybody coming forward will say, well,

17

okay, if it's going to cost me "x" number of dollars

18

per unit in my subdivision, then I need to build

19

that cost into the homes that I'm delivering.

20

this, again, would only be for South Maui and West

21

Maui right now, which are, I think, the most

22

beleaguered in terms of our inadequate roadway and

23

transportation infrastructure.

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopt those fees so that

Chair.

Can I get a comment from Planning
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Department first in regards to what has been stated?
MR. BOTEILHO:

Okay, thank you, Mr. Chair.

We would agree

3

that it would take a long time to do an island-wide

4

plan.

5

impact fees are -- are based on a study for a

6

specific region.

7

If we're going to do island-wide, we would need

8

another study for

9

So, yeah, it would take a long time.

Reasons for that is that, you know, by law

So these studies have been done.

for the region of Maui island.
And I'm not

10

sure -- if we went Countywide, I'm not sure if these

11

studies would even be -- meet the -- meet the law.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

You done?

13

MR. BOTEILHO:

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yes.
Joe.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I'm

16

looking at page 84, and when you look at the impact

17

fees that are noted on that page, that's quite a bit

18

of monies.

19

hotel developments, you know, it's

When you look at a per room for hotel --

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Joe, can you hold on until --

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Sure.

-- members get to that Kaku study.

Page

23

84 that's numbered, so -- and if possible, I want to

24

kind of stick to the area and what is being

25

discussed to see if it's what's achievable, okay.
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Go ahead, Joe.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, when you look at the

3

numbers it's kind of mind boggling in the sense that

4

for single family residential developments, you

5

know, it's going to be an additional $6,000 probably

6

added to the lot sale.

7

know, indicated, this study was made for West Maui

8

as well as South Maui.

9

County, when you look at the cost, it may be much

And what Wayne has, you

And if we were to add total

10

less than what we see here.

11

the developments that were being proposed two, three

12

years ago had agreed to pay some impact fees on

13

their development, but on the one condition, if

14

the -- their development was completed before the

15

impact fee is enabled, then they wouldn't be subject

16

to this impact fee.

17

would like to comment on that.

18

MR. BOTEILHO:

19

please?

20

I'm sorry.

Understand that some of

I don't know if the Department

Could you repeat the question,

I was reading.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, some of the developers,

21

when I was on the Planning Commission, agreed to pay

22

an impact fee for their development, and part of the

23

condition was that if the development was completed

24

before the impact fee was enacted, then they

25

wouldn't be subject to that impact fee.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. SUMMERS:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

MR. SUMMERS:

Do you understand the question?
Yes, Mr. Chair.
Do you have a comment?
The impact fee, from what I understand,

5

would not be applied retroactively, unless, perhaps,

6

the approval was conditioned by, say, the Planning

7

Commission that upon the adoption of the impact fee

8

ordinance in the report that it would then be

9

applied, but we would not go back and apply this fee

10

to permits that had been approved prior to the

11

adoption, except in those situations.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Chair.

Did you get your answer, Joe?
Yeah.

I guess the question that -- and maybe you

16

need more to add more questions on this.

17

saying that we should initiate an impact fee,

18

Jo Anne, or have people sign to that if we adopt

19

anything, that they're going to end up paying for

20

it?

21

saying, so you need to explain.

22

Jo Anne is

And I don't know specifically what you're

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, okay.

My thought would be

23

that right now we need to formally adopt something

24

so that there is not this question which

25

Mr. Pontanilla is bringing up about, well, if my
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2

don't have to pay that fee.

3

article where Mr. Miskae was quoted as no, because

4

these requirements run with the land, then they may

5

have to pay the fee because they were granted the

6

permit on the basis that they did agree to pay a

7

fee.

8

developments that were looking at maybe $5,000 per

9

unit.

Because I read an

I know at the time there were some

That was kind of a fee that was thrown out

10

there, and some developers balked at doing that.

11

They may not have had that requirement, but we would

12

have to go back and find out which ones said, yes,

13

based on that, I'll agree to pay a fee and then it

14

was filed with the -- all of the permit approvals

15

and it runs with the land.

16

I can't say because I wasn't in on all of

17

those, you know, hearings, but I know that at some

18

point in time those people did tentatively agree

19

that they would pay it.

20

is most important, though, is that we adopt a fee

21

structure so that when they have hearings at the

22

Planning Commission, particularly now because there

23

are several hotel developments under consideration,

24

I think it's important that the individuals who are

25

coming forward know what the fees are, or at least

The thing that I would see
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1

have an idea of what they're going to have to add in

2

to make certain that they can make their projects

3

work.

4

because they have to pay these fees t as a developer

5

I would want to know that in front t rather than all

6

of a sudden say I'll abide by a fee and then feel

7

that it's unrealistic and then get embroiled in a

8

big legal battle.

If somehow it makes their projects unworkable

So I think it's important to try to look at

9

10

the actual fee structure t adopt that within an

11

ordinance.

12

fee.

13

past.

14

think that it's important that we collect something t

15

thought or at least let the people know what they're

16

going to be having to pay at a minimum when they're

17

going to build.

18

important that they know that.

19

be exempt from it?

20

know t if you're -- if you have an elderly housing

21

complex, what kind of transportation do they

22

utilize?

23

developments may not have to pay a transportation

24

fee based on that type of elimination t and that I'd

25

have to defer to the Planning Department on that.

Basically we could call it an interim

We've done that with park assessments in the
We've done it with other things.

I just

Because I think it's really
And then who would

That's the other thing t you

So it may be that certain kinds of
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But I think we need a fee of some sort and we -- the

2

sooner the better.

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Let's find out first if in the past

4

any Administration or the Planning Department has

5

gotten any type of commitment from people that have

6

developed on Maui and they sign on the dotted line

7

that if there is a fee adopted, that they would pay

8

it, or if any development under any Administration

9

has assessed any kind of traffic impact fee and the

10

developer has paid something towards a road system

11

or whatever.

12

substantiate what Jo Anne has said?

13

MR. BOTEILHO:

Has

is there history to

Mr. Chair, yes, I am aware that there have

14

been conditions placed on certain projects that they

15

would participate in the impact fee in the event

16

that it becomes law.

17

research that, but it has been done.

18

second question was whether we had looked at --

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

How much, we would have to
And your

Whether there was anybody -- I mean

20

there'S people that signed on the dotted line that

21

said if there was an adoption of an impact fee, that

22

they would pay.

23

MR. BOTEILHO:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

Oh, yes, okay.

And also --

And then the other question was have there

been any developers that have flat out paid money to
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the County for road development?
MR. BOTEILHO:

I believe there have, but there might not

3

have been much, but the past Administration had put

4

forth this voluntary impact fee, and I believe there

5

were some -- some projects who chipped in on that.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Any other comments from Committee

7

members in regards to direction that you may want to

8

point our noses towards?

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla.

Yeah, Mr. Chair, thank you.

In

10

regards to exemptions, you know, I know Jo Anne

11

talked about elderly housing, but coming from the

12

affordable housing side, you know, I think we

13

look -- we should look at exempting an affordable

14

housing side, you know, probably taking a look at

15

anybody 80 percent and below median income.

16

you add, you know, $6,000 to a unit, you know, you

17

go into another category and that can reduce the

18

number of inventory for affordable housing.

19

know, there are things that we still need to look at

20

as far as, you know, who get exempted in regards to

21

impact fees.

22
23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

MR. BOTEILHO:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So, you

Any other comments from Committee members?

I'm still looking for direction.

24

When

Mr. Chair, if I may.
Yeah, Riki.

Excuse me, Wayne.
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MR. BOTEILHO:

Actually, I think we would recommend that

2

if -- that we bring the consultant here to talk more

3

about the impact fees, because they would be able to

4

answer a lot of questions about how the -- how the

5

fees were derived based on what improvements, et

6

cetera, and they could also speak to exemptions.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Riki, go ahead.
Chairman, you know, this is an

interesting subject you allowed us to discuss this

10

afternoon.

11

have different tax rates for different land use

12

categories?

13

pay 3.55.

14

owner in the high end say, isn't that why you charge

15

me more per thousand to make up for the impact on

16

facilities and infrastructure?

17

the case, then why do I have a different rate?

18

Okay?

19

One, of course, is -- isn't that why we

Hotels pay 8.30.

Resident homeowners

So wouldn't a potential land use property

And if that's not

So besides considering the fee,

I would hope

20

we would take it into consideration also as how we

21

assess just property taxes to pay for services and

22

facilities across the County.

23

assessment fee, if you want to say, well, what we

24

really want to do is talk about community financing

25

of facilities or tax increment programs, whereby a

Now/ instead of an
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1

specific geographical area is then assessed the

2

additional taxation to pay for that improvement,

3

then that's what you should be asking us to

4

consider, instead of disguising it under impact fee.
I would say, you know, there's more ways to

5

6

approach this concern of how to pay, but when you

7

talk about exemptions, we just have to realize now

8

giving exemption to one means you're placing a

9

burden on somebody else.

If you want to give

10

exemptions to one end of the market because of

11

affordability or income, who are you going to ask to

12

make up that money?

13

group you're going to tack on that additional

14

charge, more than likely it's not going to use the

15

service you're asking them to pay for, the transit.

16

They got their Mercedes.

17

SUVs.

18

transit.

Because more than likely the

They got their luxury

That's who you're asking to pay for the

So I would rather we be up front with who we

19
20

going to assess, why we assessing them, and why we

21

would enact such a -- such a tax.

22

it a tax, because it is tax of doing business in

23

this County.

24

that.

25

certain option you want us to consider, then please

And I would call

I don't have a problem justifying

But I would say, Chairman, if you have a
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1

share it with us.

2

understood on this report by Kaku, it's geared by

3

district, but yet we've heard approach it from

4

island-wide.

5

approach when everything is done by districts.

6

Because from what I've read and

So it's hard to do an island-wide

And so I don't know what kind of direction

7

you want, but I would hope maybe getting the

8

consultant to explain why he works under certain

9

premises, and if by chance they also took into

10

account bringing in planners, to take one of the

11

testifier's comments about we're not only

12

engineering, but we need planners, if that was part

13

of the scope of work that the firm provided and got

14

as part of reference and back-up information to show

15

us why he's arrived at almost $370 million worth of

16

improvements for two districts.

17

the annual County budget, and then some.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

That's more than

Yeah, I guess we all agree that -- I mean

19

we had this discussion in your Committee earlier

20

today, about where we're going to get tax money to

21

fund roadway improvements, and yet we're allowing

22

through zoning urbanization to occur.

23

the most brilliant, by far, but then you all know,

24

let's not hide it, that we haven't created the

25

transportation, and that's why the reason why West
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1

Maui doesn't have anything and, you know, South

2

Maui, the same way and bypass in Paia.

3

Who are we fooling?

Come on.

So now welre being asked to tackle the hard

4

5

questions.

So the nine of us have got to make some

6

policy decisions.

7

cloak.

8

said, maybe bring the people up here.

9

hide it.

Come on.

We canlt hide anymore behind any
So the question is now, as Riki

Yeah, let's not hide a tax, if it's not a

10

tax.

11

this transportation problem.

12

Let's not

But let's do something now about dealing with

So that's my question.

You know, we brought

13

it to the forefront today.

Where do we go from

14

here?

15

my problem.

16

just happen to sit here.

17

Communication here.

18

and welve got this study.

19

the rest of the heads here that form this Council

20

want to go with this?

21

direction.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That's what 11m asking all of you.

It's not

It's all your problem, you know.

I

And there is a County

Welve got Planning Department
My question is where does

11m looking for some

Jo Anne, go ahead.
One of the things I just want to

23

let people know is because -- how this actually came

24

about.

25

County in 1988.

The ordinance was actually passed in Maui
There was a crying need for
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1

transportation.

2

overrun.

3

then not too long after the ordinance was passed the

4

bottom dropped out of the real estate market, so

5

ostensibly the problem went away, but it didn't.

6

And all that I believe we're trying to do is look

7

back at the ordinance, say, okay, was it -- first of

8

all, accept was it a valid ordinance?

9

justifiably in 1988?

Rampant development was taking place, and

10

the country?

11

yes, it is.

12

South Maui, West Maui were getting

Was it done

Is it done in other parts of

And through my research I found that
It's done allover the place.

And I don't care if you want to call it a

13

tax, you want to call it whatever.

14

trip generation rates.

15

categories.

16

from other areas, whether it's tourists or whether

17

it's people that are moving in from another area,

18

and they're trying to tie what happens on that land

19

with the impact of new people, or let's say even

20

existing people coming in and now utilizing that

21

land generating trips.

22

roadway infrastructure?

23

They analyze

They look at the land use

They look at now bringing in people

What is your impact on the

Part of what I believe is correct about this

24

kind of approach is that when people come into an

25

area and they want to build a certain type of
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1

facility,

if it's a hotel, if it's a time-share,

2

whatever it is, it has an impact.

3

build a time-share even versus a hotel, if

4

time-share has 100 percent occupancy, which they're

5

alleging they do, and a hotel has cycles where it's

6

up and down, even they're not equal, but somehow

7

they create an impact by bringing traffic into an

8

area which then we have to find a way to fund it.

If you want to

Every time we rezone or up zone whatever it

9

10

is, we create a stream of wealth for that party who

11

now has that land.

12

zoning, let's say if it goes to -- it was ag before

13

and now it's hotel, every time we make a community

14

plan amendment -- I know Charmaine always says,

15

well, we have the givings, what about the takings?

16

And so we're creating wealth.

17

we're asking, okay, we're giving you this benefit,

18

give something back to the community because now

19

where there was no services needed before, there was

20

nothing, you're going to put a hotel.

21

is a perpetual attraction that will now bring people

22

in.

23

And hopefully, if they're up

From that wealth

And now that

So many trips are generated.
If we actually look at the amount of taxes

24

that we collect, I don't even know if it's -- if

25

it's sufficient to be able to pay for the ongoing
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1

costs, but initially there is the cost for creating

2

the infrastructure that this new facility will now

3

demand.

4

created in the beginning, and it is done in

5

jurisdictions allover the country.

6

fault, Mr. Nishiki, with looking at an impact fee

7

because it is defensible, and I don't see this as

8

something that's the tax that the facility pays.

9

The tax I believe is on the upkeep and the

That's why I believe that ordinance was

So I don't find

10

maintenance of the roadway in proportion to the

11

amount of impact that that facility has, but the

12

creation of the original infrastructure should not

13

be borne by the citizens of this County.

14

might travel on some of these roadways, but the

15

primary impacts are tied directly through these

16

studies to the people that will be creating them and

17

the people that will be make being the money on it.

Granted we

18

So that's why I say, you know, if you don't

19

as a Council agree that impact fees should be, you

20

know, done, then repeal both the ordinances.

21

just repeal them and say, well, we don't believe

22

it's fair.

23

was the rationale on which we went forward.

24

wish to heck that somebody had said something at the

25

time that we were considering this that they didn't

Then

If you believe that it's fair, then that
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1

think it was fair or that they didn't think we

2

needed it.

3

we need to do it now.

4

Because if we're going to move forward,

So my whole premise is that if you don't

5

agree with traffic impact fees, then, okay, just

6

throw the whole thing out and do something else.

7

you do, then all right, move forward, but at least

8

let's just do something and put some kind of a fee.

9

Maybe you don't agree with these fees.

If

Well, then

10

come up with something that you do agree with, but

11

it has to be rationally tied to these impacts.

12

the sooner that we do it, the better.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments?

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And

Charmaine.

I just want to say I support these

15

impact fees, traffic impact fees, and, you know,

16

whether we call them taxes or not, they're there.

17

And I think a lot of us pay impact fees from which

18

we have no benefit, you know, directly.

19

have a school or a DOE impact fee that must be paid

20

to the State.

21

have kids, you pay that fee.

22

that particular development or any other development

23

where this impact fee is implemented or required,

24

then you pay that fee.

25

We also

Whether you have kids or you don't
If you want to live in

These impact fees, as I see it, are there to
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1

help put in the initial infrastructure to get us

2

going in the right direction.

3

passed back in 1988 or whenever it was, it was as we

4

heard from one Administration, an oversight that

5

there was no follow up with -- with an ordinance to

6

implement it.

7

while we don't have the entire island or all of the

8

districts covered, I think this is a big -- a great

9

step in the right direction, if we cover the two

And while this was

It was enabling legislation.

10

fastest growing communities in our County,

11

especially.

12

So

So I would support this impact fee.

As far as the affordable housing goes, a lot

13

of the affordable housing projects come before the

14

Council for exemptions from various requirements, to

15

waive certain requirements, and I believe that we

16

can look at that at the time or we can put the

17

exemptions in here now for a percentage of median

18

income for those homes to be, you know, exempted

19

from impact fees, or any other -- any other

20

exemptions that we want to consider.

21

But I don't want the reason that it's going

22

to increase the cost of housing, that's why we can't

23

pass this.

24

going to pay it anyway.

25

to help the people who can't afford it to get the

Because the people who can afford it are
We need to figure out a way
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1

housing reasonably.

And, you know, we wrestle with

2

this all the time, but if we left it up to only the

3

people who can afford it can buy here in Maui, we

4

are in big, big trouble.

5

that road of big trouble.

6

nurses, teachers, police, fire fighters, those

7

people can't afford to live here, they can't afford

8

to buy a home here, then we have big trouble.

9

we're going to go the way of a lot of resort

We're already headed down
When our local people,

And

10

communities that have gone that way where all of

11

their labor is imported because nobody can afford to

12

live where they work.

13

So I see this as yes, we're going to have to

14

bear the cost.

A lot of people will have to bear

15

the cost of this, but it is for the general

16

community good that these impact fees, such as

17

these, are really necessary.

18

had impact fees earlier, we might have been able to

19

avoid some of the congestion that we have in our

20

more populated areas right now, and I'm not just

21

referring to South Maui.

22

West Maui, the North Shore area where lots of

23

buildings went up there/ lots of residences went up

24

with no impact fees at all, or -- well, anyway, we

25

know what the population is there because we're

Because I think if we

I'm also talking about
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1

hearing another issue in another Committee regarding

2

congestion arising out of where people are living.
I mean, congestion doesn't happen except for

3

If there were no homes out

4

where people are living.

5

there -- I mean when Pauwela Plantation was running,

6

there wasn't traffic congestion in Paia.

7

houses get built, homes get built, that's what leads

8

into all of this congestion.

9

impact fee back then, we might have been able to pay

10

So when

And if we had an

for that bypass by now.

11

So we have to start from somewhere.

12

demanded -- or the ordinance requires us to base

13

impact fees to draw a, you know, nexus, and this is

14

the way you draw that nexus, is to have a study done

15

and from this recommendation we should be looking at

16

how we want to treat the recommendations.

17

you.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you for your input.

We -- we

Thank

Dain, none?

19

Anyone else to give me some help whether we're going

20

to pursue this direction?

21

move.

22

Otherwise, I will not

Mike, go ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, Chairman, just one

23

suggestion.

I think work with the people in the

24

trades industries or the developers and get their

25

input into this matter as well.

Because after all,
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1

these are the guys that we're looking at hitting to

2

pay these impact fees.

3

table, and I'm sure they will, but I think it's upon

4

us to work with them and find a viable solution to

5

this.

6

So they got to come to the

Thank you.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I guess, Michael, you're saying -- or

7

maybe you're not saying anything, but you want to

8

pursue this direction of looking at it, anyway

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Sure.

-- impact fees?

Thank you.

Dain.

Yeah, just a clarification on some of

12

the figures that were in the report, and maybe,

13

Mr. Summers, you can help.

14

page 84, and I got thrown by this and I don't know

15

if I'm missing something.

16

one is for West Maui, on 78, and one is for South

17

Maui, on 84.

18

a dollar amount per foot of office development.

19

that correct or did they mean per thousand square

20

feet or did they mean per dwelling unit or per room?

21

I mean

22

MR. SUMMERS:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

MR. SUMMERS:

25

On page 78 as well as on

And on both of those --

The fourth one, the fourth bullet, has
Is

It
One foot.

It would seem that it should be -- and we

can confirm this with the consultant, that it should
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be per 1,000 square feet.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It's 1,000 square feet, okay.

3

freaking out on that number, man.

4

building offices.

5

get clarification, Chair.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I was

Ho, so much for

And that was -- just wanted to

Any other comments from Committee members

7

as to pursuing impact fee or at least having more

8

discussion?

9

Danny.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Chairman.

I would -- I

10

would like to see more discussion occur.

11

you know, I sympathize with South Maui and West Maui

12

for the traffic, you know, burdens they're

13

experiencing, but it also includes Kahului, Wailuku.

14

Because what happens there affects here.

15

to get the full impact, those who should be

16

assessed.

17

rentals.

18

operations as well.

19

development itself.

20

Chairman,

So we need

We should also take a look at vacation
We should take a look at time-share
It is not just the resort

And at this particular point, Chairman, had

21

an impact fee been initiated a long time ago, my own

22

personal feeling is that what happened 20 years ago

23

to this island, the explosion, I hope it's not going

24

to happen again.

25

land to do itl so if we needed an impact fee, it

One, I don't think there's enough
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1

should have started a long time ago.

2

I'm not saying we don't need one.

3

we need to continue the discussion, because I think

4

we need to be a lot more inclusive and have a better

5

understanding of who -- who the individuals, the

6

developers are, inclusive of the little operations

7

as well, if in fact it will impact them.

8

Chair.

9
10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It's not --

I'm saying that

Thank you,

Dain.

Yeah, my question is I guess to

11

Member Johnson.

Because I know that she suggested

12

us consider adopting something soon, or interim I

13

think the word was.

14

Johnson is is she suggesting that the numbers that

15

are proposed within the report should be considered

16

for adoption in this meeting or any future meeting

17

with I guess the development of exemption

18

parameters?

19

then if so, then maybe we should put it on the table

20

and see how far we can go with that.

And so my question to Member

Is that what is being recommended?

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And

Jo Anne, go ahead.
Yes, Mr. Chair, I think that

23

because we paid professionals to do this work, I'm

24

not one to second guess what they came up with.

25

there was a system that they utilized, and I did

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

But

PLU 2/17/04

65

1

have an opportunity to visit with other people that

2

were in the development community and they had

3

calculated on a rough estimate just for per single

4

housing unit somewhere in the neighborhood $5,000.

5

So this basically, if you're looking at single

6

family residential development, it's pretty close to

7

what it was anticipated to be.

8

I mean unless the developer community -- or the

9

development community disagrees with that, I think

10
11

I would say that

that it's -- it's a starting point.
I would like to at least use these figures.

12

I mean, they've been around for a while.

13

report has been available from I guess ever since

14

its completion, plus this has been sent to Committee

15

for quite some time.

16

opportunity to at least look at it.

17

heard a whole lot of comments with regard to the

18

impact fees.

19

the difference between South Maui and West Maui,

20

they didn't quite understand why it was so much more

21

expensive in one area than the other.

22

about the only thing that I heard.

23

This

So the public has had an
I have not

I think some people were saying that

That was

But you look at what -- and I just checked

24

with Councilmember Mateo, you look at what a water

25

meter costs, six grand.

You know, plus look at the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 2/17/04

66

1

water meter fees that some of these places are going

2

to pay.

3

costs.

4

at based on similar kinds of mechanisms for going

5

and figuring out what the studies were to back up

6

charging that kind of fee, and from what I

7

understand from some of the members that served on

8

the Water Commission, that some of those fees were

9

not even high enough to actually pay for the cost of

10
11

That's just for a water meter.

So there's

The water development fees were also derived

the services.
So I'd say as a starting point use these
If members don't like it, if members would

12

figures.

13

want to have exemptions, my suggestion would be

14

along the lines of Councilmember Tavares, and then

15

also maybe with elderly housing.

16

within the ordinance that if there is an appeal

17

mechanism for somebody that maybe is in a lower

18

category, that maybe that be one of the things like

19

under 201G or 201E or other elderly housing projects

20

that we look at that.

21

But maybe put

And I just believe we -- we need to move

22

forward, though, on these things.

We can't just

23

take a study and just leave it sit on the shelf.

24

people don't like it, then make some other

25

recommendations.

If the development community
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1

thinks it's unfair, then, okay, make a case as to

2

why you believe it's unfair, but let's begin

3

something and try to collect the fees now that we

4

haven't collected in the last 14 or 12 years,

5

whatever it is.

6

least trying to move forward with something, and

7

these figures would be a good place to begin.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So that's -- that's my take on at

Any other comments from Committee members?

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Dain, go ahead.
From Planning Department, the single

12

family residential developments, what is the trigger

13

for who gets impacted?

14

project or is it -- is it three houses or less and

15

you don't get impacted?

16

that, if there's triggers involved?

17
18

MR. SUMMERS:

Is it a developer who has a

Can you help us understand

The way the study is -- the way the model is

calibrated --

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. SUMMERS:

Into the mike, John.
The way the model is calibrated, the

21

assessment is charged at the time of subdivision

22

approval or at the issuance of a building permit.

23

From what I understand, there are no exemptions.

24

So, for instance, even a one-lot, two-lot

25

subdivision would be assessed a fee.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Police Department.
Oh.

Oh, go ahead.
That's okay.

Police Department, you guys probably have

7

stats, and I don't know if you want to comment right

8

now at this point in time, in regards to development

9

that you're seeing, the conditions of the roads in

10

South Maui and West Maui, and maybe the direction

11

that we're headed towards.

12

going to essentially get you the road system or, as

13

one testifier earlier said, alternative

14

transportation, but would you like to say anything

15

about our roads and what is occurring with the

16

ability or inability of them to handle traffic and

17

any stats you can give us?

18

mike.

19

either

20

communication and ability for us to hear.

21

MR. NONEZA:

I don't know if this is

Can you give him another

Or you might want to step up to the podium,
wherever you -- you're going to get

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for this

22

opportunity.

I don't have any specific stats

23

regarding the impact of the current developments,

24

proposed developments, or recently completed

25

developments as far as their impact on South Maui's
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1

roadway.

2

communications to the Planning Department in

3

reviewing SMA applications that the Department did

4

favor some form of assessment program to these

5

developers because we do believe that every new

6

development does add to the burden that is on

7

specifically South Maui's roadways.

8
9

I don't know -- I know in my previous

However that form may come about, again, I'm
not an expert in that kind of matter, but we have

10

seen in South Maui, even with the improvement of

11

four lanes on Piilani Highway, you don't have that

12

long traffic line that you used to have before.

13

What you have is a different problem, but the

14

roadways are used even just as heavily now as they

15

have been previously.

16

them faster is disconcerting to some people, but at

17

the same time it just shows that there is a need for

18

that type

The fact that we can move

that sort of improvement.

19

We do know that Piilani Highway is now -- has

20

only recently, since its opening up into four lanes,

21

started to experience more accidents than it may

22

have had in its single lane configuration.

23

think that's necessarily due to the deficiency of

24

the roadway itself, but just the problem that we

25

have with people in general, and that's something
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1

you know, if I can speak to Mr. Bertram's comments,

2

that's something that you never see in some of these

3

reports from these engineers is the

4

aspect of the need for roadway improvements relative

5

to what we see in people and the way they drive.

the personal

Because I take, for example, Liloa, Piikea

6

7

Street, the engineers designed it.

8

perfectly viable.

9

have problems over there.

They said it was

It is to a certain extent, but we
Should have a traffic

10

light or should be a roundabout, again, you know,

11

have one engineer say one thing, another engineer

12

say another thing, and the community in an uproar

13

because of the way people drive.

14

a lot of times to the way people drive.

15

support any type of improvement, be it in

16

conjunction with what Mr. Bertram has proposed to

17

you.

18

opinion, but it's not my decision.

19
20

Again, I'm not certain.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

It all comes down
So we

I can only have an

Questions for the officer?

Thank you.
Thank you so

much.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Is that -- go ahead, Dain.
No, I was just going to respond to

24

your request of us.

It seems like because you've

25

asked for direction, it seems like there's been some
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1

I guess readiness on some of the member's part.

2

think Member Johnson has put forward a specific

3

proposal for consideration.

4

out the parameters of -- of some other members

5

talking about exemptions need to be put together,

6

but at least putting it on the table, and then I

7

think some of the members stated that having more

8

discussion.

9

I

I think just working

And we may be able to accomplish all of that

10

by, A, whether it's you as our Chair or Member

11

Johnson as the one who proposed specifically what we

12

should consider, putting something forward as far as

13

the recommendation.

14

members being ready to look at possible exemptions

15

so we can kind of formulate the parameters for that,

16

and then as far as public discussion, at least

17

taking it out to the public at some point.

18

At maybe the next meeting

And I don't know, you know.

I'm just trying

19

to put it all together to provide the guidance that

20

you're asking for from us and take it out and see

21

what kind of response we're going to get.

22

obviously, with numbers like this, especially the

23

South Maui numbers,

24

would think, some -- some response, positive,

25

negative, you know, it's going to be -- I think

Because

I mean, we're bound to get,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

I

PLU 2/17/04

72

1

there's going to be a broad -- broad response to

2

this, but at least

3

Johnson, you know, doing -- and all we did was --

4

and Member Johnson rightfully so brought this out

5

back in 2001.

6

so she was simply asking on a resolution to urge the

7

Administration to do it.

because I concur with Member

We haven't complied with the law, and

And so they did it.

And there was an explanation by the previous

8
9

Director saying that it was requested back after the

10

ordinances were put in effect back in the late '80s,

11

but, you know, a previous Administration at some

12

point decided not to move forward with it, and

13

Member Johnson, you know, basically in her words was

14

simply to put it forward to get it done.

15

it's done.

16

kind of look the other way.

17

table.

18

reason.

19

So now

Let's not just leave it on the shelf and
Let's put it on the

This is something that was put there for a

And then we can get the feedback from the

20

public, and if we have a favorable response or

21

whatever response we get, at least we know as

22

elected officials that we have to act one way or the

23

other, whether supporting it, revising it, rejecting

24

it, whatever, but I think there's guidance in the

25

discussion already, specific guidance provided to
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1

you know, to this body and you as the Chair how we

2

can proceed with this matter.

3

today, but at least at the next meeting we have I

4

think there's something to work with.

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNC I LMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

And might not be

Thank you, Dain.
Thank you.

Mike?
Yeah, Chairman, something else to

throw out for consideration, maybe even a -- the

10

proverbial task force, you know, putting together

11

all the stakeholders in this type of matter.

12

could be one avenue as a way of getting input from

13

the community, as Member Kane had stated, and also

14

to look at what other counties are doing, how they

15

have -- they're addressing, you know, similar

16

problems like what we have, what type of traffic

17

impact fees they have, if any.

18

maybe Staff to do some research on that as well,

19

Chairman.

That

So if we could get

Thank you.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Joe.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

For myself,

22

I do support the impact fees, but as far as the

23

study, if I could have an overview done by the

24

Planning Department in regards to, you know, how

25

they came about with the individual fees for the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

74

PLU 2/17/04

1
2

different type of designations.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

John, you've heard some of the

3

comments from Committee members, and I think maybe

4

justification of the numbers that have been put out

5

here for South and West Maui.

6

available or do you people understand this enough to

7

whereby you can give this body the information that

8

we may generate after we read the study and

9

communicate to you some of the questions we have?

10
11

Is Kaku still

Do we need Kaku to be here?
MR. SUMMERS:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

The ideal situation

12

would be for Kaku to be here.

13

more detailed presentation that gets into the

14

methodology issues.

15

would be available to come to the next Committee

16

meeting.

17

presentation that discusses some of the fine points

18

in the study.

19

way, but it would be our preference to get the

20

consultant here for the Committee members' benefit.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

members?

23

However, we do have a

We can check and see if Kaku

If not, we will be prepared with a

So we can

we can function either

Any comments, questions from Committee
Joe.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, thank you.

When we do

24

the present -- or planning to do the presentation,

25

actually would be a good idea to have it televised
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1

so that our community are involved in regards to,

2

you know, what's going to happen if we do pass an

3

impact fee for Maui County total.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And then looking beyond South and

6

West Maui in existing Code, if this body is going to

7

move forward in consideration of an island type of

8

coverage, when we talk about, you know, the same

9

breakdown of proposed developments, the good example

10

when we talked about Paia was from the time we

11

talked about Spreckelsville Mauka until just last

12

week, Spreckelsville Mauka, which is I think a

13

400-unit project that didn't go through, but in the

14

meantime over 500 units received permits and they

15

have 500 new homes out there, and they all added to

16

the Paia, you know, stress factor.

17

justified for us to have an island-wide type of

18

consideration.

So I think it's

And for Member Johnson's comments, it may be

19
20

time for us to -- to refine our approach not only to

21

South and West Maui but, you know, to the whole

22

island.

23

discussion, but really the issue is -- the issue is

24

Maui, I think, you know, and so we just need to look

25

at Maui at this point in dealing with the pressure

And not to leave out Molokai and Lanai in
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1

on our infrastructure overall.

So, again, just for

2

the next step beyond this immediate one of looking

3

at the impact fees for South and West Maui, but also

4

looking to get a report done for all of the -- of

5

the island and then, you know, coming up with impact

6

fees for the different regions.

7

decision whether or not we're going to be by region

8

charging separate prices or are we going to treat

9

everybody equally.

And then making a

Is everybody going to pay the

10

same price, like how we all pay the same price for a

11

water meter or trash pick up or whatever.

12

So, you know, we'll get to those as we get

13

closer, but at least having the report moving

14

forward and initiating a report that's going to

15

impact the whole island, and not just these two

16

regions, which, you know, are definitely connected

17

to the rest of the island.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So, anyway.

And I think that might be really fair in

19

the fact that why we chose South and West Maui and

20

why in the report I didn't look at the numbers.

21

They may be different, but, Mike, if you're

22

listening or if you were listening, I think the

23

question has been raised

24

in South and West Maui, but yet we've seen growth in

25

Paia, Upcountry, wherever.

we did these two studies

Do we need to do a
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1

specific study to address those areas or can we come

2

to some sort of analysis and there is nexus to say

3

that we can initiate this impact fee right across

4

the board now without having to do this study.

5

MR. FOLEY:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

8
9

Mr. Chairman.
I think it's an interesting question,

because why only hit South and West?
MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, I apologize for missing a lot of

this discussion, but the -- when this study was done

10

initially, the consultants did the entire island.

11

We went back to them at that point and said, thank

12

you very much.

13

did the entire island, but right now we only have

14

implementing ordinances for South Maui and West

15

Maui, so convert the study a little bit to emphasize

16

those two areas.

17

already have the study for the entire island and we

18

already have the traffic information that we need

19

for the entire island.

20

That's -- that's interesting that we

So my impression is that we

What we need now is to supplement the

21

implementing ordinances for South and West Maui with

22

implementing ordinances for the remaining --

23

remaining portions of the island.

24

correct in saying that those ordinances have already

25

been drafted and are either in the Office of the

And I believe I'm
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1

Corporation Counselor Council Services.

So it may

2

not be very time consuming to revive those and to

3

make it possible for the traffic impact fee analysis

4

to be considered for the entire island.
And having said that, let me add that when

5

6

we've discussed this report among the different

7

Departments, Public Works and Planning felt very

8

strongly that the fee really should be for the

9

entire island, not just for two portions, because in

10

fact people drive allover the island.

People

11

that -- that come to destination -- tourism

12

destinations in West Maui and South Maui drive to

13

Hana and the lao Valley and Haleakala and they

14

they are impacting the entire island, and it

15

wouldn't be fair to have fees paid in West Maui but

16

not in Wailuku or in South Maui but not in -- in

17

Kula.

18

So I agree with the sentiment that it's

19

appropriate to have the fee considered for the

20

entire island at the same time, and I think we will

21

find that we have most of the data and we just need

22

to come back to you with some additional

23

implementing ordinances.

24

Corporation Counsel and Mr. Raatz about exactly how

25

to accomplish that, but at that point we'll of

And I'll have to talk with
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1

course hear the community and talk about what the

2

fees should be.

3

I think it is appropriate to consider the whole

4

island.

5

South and West Maui probably would be reduced if the

6

impact was distributed over the entire island.

And the fees that you see in the report for

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

That's a whole different storYt but

Dain.

you t Mr. Foley.

Yeah t thank you

t

Mr. Chair.

Thank

I'm not aware of anything being

10

with Office of Council Services[ unless your Staff

11

knows that there's something with us, but I'm not

12

aware of anything coming through.

13

those

14

is somewhere within the Administrative control.

So if anything,

what you're talking about, Mr. Foley, is

15

MR. FOLEY:

We'll find it.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, thank you.

And I don't know if

17

anybody is advocating one thing or another, but I

18

think it's important that -- that we at least take

19

the step in moving that direction, Mr. Chair, and

20

getting an island-wide thing done and then

21

equalizing out the cost over the full -- you know,

22

we're obviously going to have our debates on, you

23

know t people feeling unfair, why should they do that

24

when they don't jump in their cars and drive to the

25

various areas, but nevertheless I think we need to
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have this brought forward.

2

I realize that the report that was given to

3

us did the whole island, but I think the they only

4

went as far as the assessments.

5

they only did it specifically for South and West.

6

Is there enough information in the report to also

7

figure out the other ones as a supplement to this

8

report is my question?

9

MR. FOLEY:

The impact fees,

Mr. Kane, I'm not sure we know the answer to

10

that question.

11

probably six months ago, at least, so I don't

12

remember whether they initially did the assessment

13

for the whole island or whether they did not.

14

we'll have to do a little more research to determine

15

that.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I can't remember, frankly.

It was

So

Yeah, there's an extensive

17

information on the Wailuku-Kahului roadway.

18

know, a lot of analysis was done in that section.

19

So I was just curious as -- if there's enough

20

information for them just to take the final step and

21

figure out the impact -- the impact fees and then

22

taking it a step beyond that at the guidance of this

23

body, I guess, with Administration to -- if we're

24

going to consider an equalizing of that impact fee

25

structure.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Thank you.

So any other comments?

2

I think what has been brought forward is positive

3

that we try to look at the entire island of Maui

4

without Molokai and Lanai right now.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

And even

6

though Mr. Kane was gracious enough to consider the

7

inclusion of Molokai, we don't need to.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Hokama, any comment?

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

At the right time.

Dain, go ahead.
I'm just trying to figure out how we

12

would be able to incorporate -- if, Mr. Chair, in

13

your wisdom as our Chair, how we're going to proceed

14

forward, but incorporating what Mr. Summers

15

acknowledged as Mr. Bertram's comments, that this

16

whole thing is all around the automobile, and how

17

are we going to be able to broaden it out to

18

incorporate other modes of transportation, whether

19

it's walking, biking, mass transit, public transit,

20

and those kinds of things.

21

And I don't know if that's a discussion that

22

if we get as far as coming up with impact fees and

23

whatever we come out with, how the money's going to

24

be divvied up, you know.

25

gone through a very long phase in our history of

I mean, obviously we've
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1

subsidizing automobile transportation via paying all

2

this money, millions towards roads development, and

3

maybe it's about time where we start as a body, kind

4

of looking into the future, trying to at least,

5

understanding that as peak production of oil goes

6

down and population goes up and we start realizing

7

that there's diminishing returns, that we're going

8

to have to really start opening our eyes to looking

9

at those other modes of transportation as being more

10

real and within reach for us to -- to consider the

11

subsidy being transitioned over that way.
And I don't know if Mr. Foley has some

12
13

comments, but I just think

14

Mr. Bertram was talking about ties into, you know,

15

some of the comments that I've just made that we

16

need to have to -- we need to consider.

17

it all ties in as well with general plan and

18

urban/rural boundaries, you know, that whole

19

discussion.

20

little more insight before we -- you know, if you

21

decide to wrap up on this particular item,

22

Mr. Chair.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MR. FOLEY:

25

I think what

And I know

So I'm sure Mr. Foley can give us a

Comment, Mike?

Chairman, another somewhat similar study that

I'm familiar with, when the fees were created by
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1

the -- by the legislative body, a percentage was set

2

aside for the study and ultimately partial payment

3

for alternative modes of transportation.

4

that's a decision that we can ask the consultants to

5

look at, but we also would ask ultimately for your

6

decision.

7

at least an analysis as to whether a certain

8

percentage of the

9

alternative modes of transportation, such as buses,

10

So I think

But I think it would be appropriate for

the fee would be to look at

pedestrians, bicycles, and rail.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Final comment.

Dain, go ahead.
And I think the issue that was

14

brought forward by Mr. Bertram was I think we need

15

to take note of who did this report, and in the

16

future who we contract out to do that expanded or

17

supplemental report to give us information to make a

18

decision, if it's going to go into the realm of

19

alternative modes of transportation.

20

don't want an automobile person giving us a report

21

that maybe show tendencies of neglecting the other

22

modes of transportation.

23

may -- has a little broader perspective of these

24

alternative modes and how we can get them

25

incorporated.

Because you

You want somebody who

So, again, just final thoughts on
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that.
CHAIR NISHIKI:
Police?

Thank you.
None.

Any other question or comment?

So, Jo Anne, go ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I just wanted to find out, what

5

period of time are we looking at?

Because I know

6

we're going to be going into budget.

7

I mean, time is of the essence, Mr. Chair.

8

I'm not saying to rush forward, you know, and just

9

do something crazy, but at least if we had the

And, you know,
Only--

10

figures, at least try and get out to public hearing

11

so that hopefully we'd be able to continue to move

12

forward.

13

meetings during the budget period, so it's going to

14

be a lot of lost time.

15

see huge subdivisions come rushing in while we're

16

deliberating this and then figure they're going to

17

be exempted from this, so just a thought.

And I know that we generally don't have

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21
22

And I'd hate like heck to

Condition them.

Just condition them.

That's right, condition.
Yeah, if we can condition it, that

would be great, but
MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, first of all, I can't say

23

exactly how -- how soon we'll be able to come back,

24

but we will come back with a status report very

25

quickly so that you at least know how much time it's
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1

going to come -- going to take to come back for a

2

public hearing.

3

comment that we've been conditioning applications

4

for,

5

Typically the condition says that the applicant

6

agrees to pay the fee that the Council ultimately

7

decides.

8

on -- on major projects for some -- some time

9

already.

And secondly, I just wanted to

I don't know, probably the last six months.

So we've -- we've had those conditions

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Riki.
Mr. Foley, I believe you or someone

13

from your Department had indicated starting from

14

last Administration a voluntary fee.

15

status of that and has the Department continually

16

asked developers regardless of size should they wish

17

to volunteer and participate?

18

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Hokama, we

What's the

we did have several

19

applicants volunteer to pay the fee, and my -- my

20

recommendation -- Gil may be able to correct me if

21

I'm wrong -- is that those projects haven't come to

22

fruition yet, so the issue hasn't actually occurred

23

that they've actually paid the fee, but my

24

understanding is that some projects agreed to pay a

25

voluntary fee, and from that point on we have
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1

consistently added a -- a general condition that a

2

traffic impact fee will be paid if it's imposed by

3

the Council before they start construction.

4

As to whether or not it's been applied to all

5

projects at all sizes[ I don't frankly remember what

6

the threshold is[ but it is not being applied to

7

individual building permits or very small projects.

8

But it is -- it is generally being applied to -- to

9

projects as a general condition[ and I don't believe

10

anybody has actually contributed money yet on a

11

voluntary basis.

12

being reviewed.

13

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think those projects are still

Okay.

And the only reason I bring

14

that up is in our study -- or your study[ you know [

15

they talk about fees to developers in an equitable

16

manner [ and I don't have a problem going down to the

17

smallest guy.

18

MR. FOLEY:

Development is a development.

Mr. Hokama[ we have talked about the

19

possibility of the -- of the fee being paid at the

20

time of building permit[ in which case it would

21

affect all construction[ and that is the most

22

equitable and most common way of assessing a traffic

23

impact fee.

24

and not just major projects.

25

house contributes traffic[ and it's cumulative fort

That way it's spread over everything
Because an individual
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1

you know, small projects.

2

intention to

3

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

So it would be our

to go in that direction.
Okay.

And I appreciate that, only

4

because it's been interesting as we review the --

5

the numbers associated by land use or by trip type,

6

residential is almost 50 percent, compared to resort

7

or other commercial/industrial uses.

8

that eye opening for myself what they've come up

9

with their numbers for the residential portion.

So I find

But

10

I would agree with you, ten 40-unit developments is

11

just like one large development, and I wouldn't have

12

a problem assessing those people either.

13

But I would say, Chairman, if you want to

14

move forward, depending upon whether you want the

15

fee as part of the annual budget

16

do it on an annual budget basis.

17

time to work out something.

18

consider a request if it's during budget -- budget's

19

time, if a proposal is ready for Council

20

consideration.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Riki.

which I wouldn't
I think we have

And I will be happy to

Can I ask Corporation

22

Counsel a question?

23

know the answer.

24

not as a -- on zoning, but can be done immediately

25

upon Council adoption, couldn't it?

And maybe somebody else may

You know, this fee can be imposed

In other words,
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1

if there's something coming up right now and we pass

2

it and Mike's getting these people to sign saying

3

that upon adoption of an ordinance, you will pay

4

that fee, this applies to anyone, despite that they

5

have zoning, doesn't it?

6

7

MR. AKAMA:

Yeah, prospective.

It can be -- yes, it can

be applied upon (inaudible)

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. AKAMA:

Answer, please.

Yes.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

11

MR. FOLEY:

Yes.

12

MR. AKAMA:

Yes, it can be applied once it is passed.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Jo Anne.

14

done?

15

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

The answer is.

Or Riki.

Oh, Riki, are you

Yes, thank you.
The only other part of this

17

component would be

and this would be I believe

18

referred to Riki's Committee, is the creation of

19

these funds.

20

recommendation -- or at least maybe consideration in

21

heading in that area, it's kind of like how we do

22

park assessments.

23

but if we were looking at a South Maui fund, a West

24

Maui fund,

25

into, and probably through Public Works, but I want

You know, where do they go?

My

I don't know if that's possible,

I don't know where this would be tied
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1

people to think about how we can structure this.

2

Because if you've got a development that's corning in

3

and paying a fee let's say in West Maui or South

4

Maui, if that's going to go to improve the

5

infrastructure in that area, then it should be

6

structured similarly to how the park assessment is

7

done by a regional approach.

8

consideration.

So that's just a

So anyway, just think about that, but we're

9

10

going to have to find that once we implement the

11

fees,

12

a place to put them and then what are they going to

13

be used for, what can they be used for?

14

Brian Miskae raised an issue that said, well, if

15

you're paying an impact fee and then a particular

16

roadway is never built, that -- that should not even

17

be entering the question.

18

enough money right away.

19

the monies to build up in the fund to actually

20

implement some of these things, but I don't -- I'm

21

not in favor of any give backs, because, you know,

22

that will create more

23

just want members and perhaps Mr. Foley or Riki to

24

consider how we can implement and how we can

25

structure these -- the funds into which these monies

if we go in that direction, we've got to have

I know that

Because we may not have
It may take a while for

more of a nightmare.
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would be going.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, that's going to be a policy question

3

for this Council.

4

Budget Chairman today say that if something

5

realistically can be done, then perhaps we can

6

include it in this year's budget.

7

how quickly the Planning Department can get the

8

information to the Council.

9

Riki?

10

I guess, Mike, you heard the

Your comment on

Is that what you meant,

I don't want to put words in your mouth.

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, no, no.

What I mean, Chairman, is

11

I wouldn't want the annual budget to be viewed as

12

the vehicle to review the impact fee.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh.

14

VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, but during the budget period I

15

will be happy to entertain a request if there's an

16

ordinance ready to be moved to Council that can

17

take -- that will take time away from the Budget

18

Committee's annual budget review.

19

I'm saying is the burden is upon Administration and

20

those that would like to see something move forward

21

to get on the burner and start burning and get the

22

work done so that Council can consider it.

23

other than that, as you're well aware, I've made all

24

the members aware that we have a very vigorous and

25

tight budget schedule.

So I'm -- what
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1

MR. FOLEY:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman.
Comment?

Mike.

My interpretation was that this process would

4

be independent of the annual budget t and that I

5

would see that it would be necessary for the Council

6

to review and analyze and adopt traffic impact fee

7

independent of the budget t with the exception of

8

creating the fee itself in an ordinance.

9

probably would need some kind of an annual or

And we

10

semi-annual update on the projects and the fees t but

11

I don't see that as related to the budget process

12

either.

13

get this back to the Council t but we need to find

14

out the status of the implementing ordinance and we

15

need to go back through the report with the

16

consultant and make sure we have all the data

17

necessarYt and franklYt make sure that we have all

18

the road projects in the -- in the report.

19

it was done months ago

20

are projects that have been conceived or discussed

21

that aren't in this -- on the list.

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So we will proceed as fast as possible to

Thank you.

t

Because

and it's possible that there

Any other comments or

23

questions from Committee members as to where we want

24

Planning Department to go with this?

25

Chair would ask Committee members as you read this

Okay.
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study if you have any questions, direct it to David

2

and we'll direct questions to Michael to be

3

answered.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

Any other questions or discussion?

Michael, anything else?

7

MR. FOLEY:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

Mr. Chairman.

11
12

No objections.

No.
I'm going to end this, if not.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections to deferral,

Okay.

No objections to the direction that

we're taking?

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections.
We'll look forward to getting questions.

15

Any last statement from the Police Department?

16

comment?

17

would like to say anything?

18

defer this item.

19

ACTION:

Anyone else in the general public who
Seeing none.

We'll

DEFER

20

CHAIRNISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

No

The last item we have-Mr. Chair, can request for a short

recess, Mr. Chair?

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Sure.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Been going for --

Short recess until --
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

RECESS:

4

RECONVENE:

Four.

Four o'clock.

(Gavel) .

3:50 p.m.
4:05 p.m.

5

PERFORMANCE MEASURES (C.C. No. 03-147)

6

48

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

(Gavel.)

Meeting please reconvene.

8

were stopped at the eighth one, a system of

9

departmental reports.

10
11

MR. BOTEILHO:

We

Mr. Chair, I believe that one was through

and I was about to go to the next one, new rules.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

MR. BOTEILHO:

Go ahead.
Okay, thank you, Mr. Chair.

New rules and

14

legislation relating to agricultural and rural uses,

15

transient vacation rentals, shoreline erosion

16

control, and environmental assessments, et cetera.

17

This one we had estimated 40 percent for this year

18

and we're about 20 percent.

19

that the shoreline erosion control rules have been

20

adopted.

21

processing of environmental assessments, and that

22

has been accepted by the Planning Commissions.

23

The reason for that is

We have done a procedure regarding our

Transient vacation rentals, we have been

24

working with a task force, and that is completed and

25

so we -- we might be going to the Planning
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1

Commission soon.

Agriculture and rural uses, that

2

is the least that we had worked on.

3

although we have been working with the DLNR on that.

4

Basically we would try to identify which

5

agricultural lands are not really agricultural and

6

we'd possibly propose that that goes into rural use.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

Although

Questions?
Thank you.

Joe.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah.

Thank you, Wayne.

You

11

know this new rules and legislation for transient

12

vacation rentals, so you folks coming up with a

13

proposal as far as the vacation rentals?

14

MR. BOTEILHO:

Yes.

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

MR. BOTEILHO:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

MR. BOTEILHO:

You are?

Yeah.
Okay, good.

Continue.
The next is an updated Maui County Code

20

including the budget as it relates to new planning

21

policies.

22

year.

23

do have other legislation that would update the

24

Title 19 of the Maui County Code.

25

expect that we're going to get to that by June 30th

We had -- we had estimated 5 percent this

We -- we think we have reached it because we

However, we don't
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1

of this year.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

MR. BOTEILHO:

Questions?

Move on.

Well, okay, transfer the GIS Division from

4

the Department of Management to the Department of

5

Planning.

6

that anymore.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MR. BOTEILHO:

9

That is not applicable.

We're not doing

Go ahead.
Work with the Department of Personnel and

Hawaii Government Employees Association to formally

10

reorganize the Long-Range Division.

11

estimated 100 percent.

12

that is that we -- we think we can do it 100 percent

13

after the Budget session in April.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

MR. BOTEILHO:

Questions?

We say 5.

That was
The reason for

Next.

Next is procure additional GIS and

16

Long-Range Staff positions and hire and train the

17

new -- new personnel.

18

for this fiscal year and we are at 70 percent.

19

have hired a GIS Analyst and a GIS Technician.

20

We've also hired a Cultural Planner in the

21

Long-Range Division.

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

MR. BOTEILHO:

Questions?

We had estimated 90 percent
We

Go ahead.

Adoption of digital community plan land use

24

designation and comprehensive zoning maps.

25

estimated 30 percent this fiscal year.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

We

We have

PLU 2/17/04

96

1

reached about 25 percent.

2

earlier, we have actually released the Upcountry map

3

for -- for Planning Department use.

4

are pretty much -- they're pretty much completed,

5

except that there's some major issues -- I mean

6

major conflicts that we have to look at closer.

7

it may extend beyond this fiscal year.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. BOTEILHO:

Questions?

As Mr. Yoshida had stated

The other maps

So

Go ahead.

Substantial use of digitalization in the

10

Long-Range Planning functions,

11

projections relating to capital improvements and

12

implementing actions relating to the general plan

13

and community plans.

14

fiscal year.

15

is for that is that we feel we have to build up our

16

GIS first, and so we've been working on that more

17

than things that are specific to the Long-Range

18

Division.

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. BOTEILHO:

including increased

We estimated 30 percent this

We're at 10 percent right now.

Questions?

Reason

Continue.

Next is update all technical studies,

21

population forecasts, public infrastructure

22

assessment, public services assessment, land use

23

forecast and socioeconomic update.

24

been completed.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

That -- that has

That is -- that is 100 percent.

Okay.
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MR. BOTEILHO:

Next is develop visionary and planning

2

principle guidelines through a civic engagement

3

community outreach program.

4

percent this year and we are at 90 percent.

5

civic engagement community outreach program was the

6

Focus Maui Nui process.

7

the process and have come out with their

8

recommendations.

9

percent, that is for Focus Maui Nui to work with our

10

We had estimated 100
This

They've basically finished

The last 10 percent to reach 100

general plan consultant.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MR. BOTEILHO:

Next.
Procure a Cultural Resource Management

13

Planner position and conduct cultural research

14

programs on each island.

15

percent this year.

16

Again, we have hired that Cultural Resource

17

Management Planner, but she's in training right now,

18

so we have not had a chance to conduct cultural

19

research programs on each island.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

MR. BOTEILHO:

Questions?

We had estimated 75

We've reached 65 percent.

Continue.

Prepare decennial revisions to the general

22

plan to guide the -- guide the development of the

23

County.

24

We're at about 15 percent.

25

contract stage with our general plan consultant, and

We had estimated 40 percent this year.
We -- we are in the
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1

that should be executed soon.

2

start on the general plan process, but it's going to

3

extend past this fiscal year.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MR. BOTEILHO:

After that we'll

Next.
Set up a system for ensuring and tracking

6

compliance with all mandates of the County Charter.

7

We estimated 10 percent this year.

8

reached about -- as much as we can go.

9

for this, again, is, one, the GIS system has to be

We think we have
The reason

10

developed, and also our -- our KIVA system, we have

11

done as much as we can with that as far as tracking

12

permits, but we'd like to take a much better look at

13

that in the future.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

MR. BOTEILHO:

Questions?

Continue.

Set up a system for increased tracking of

16

enforcement activities by type.

17

similar to the previous measure.

18

10 percent this year.

19

percent.

20

had a chance to do as much on that as far as the

21

Zoning Enforcement Division.

22

mostly in the -- in the Current Planning Division.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MR. BOTEILHO:

25

This is almost
We had estimated

We've -- we've achieved 5

This also is the KIVA system.

Questions?

We haven't

What we had done was

Continue.

Procure enforcement staff positions and

equipment and hire and train personnel.
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1

had estimated 100 percent this fiscal year.

2

at 75 percent.

3

inspectors.

4

four-wheel drive vehicles for these inspectors and

5

all we need to do is hire and train the personnel.

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

We are currently interviewing zoning

We've also gotten approval for three

Questions?

Any other questions?

7

Chair?

8

have Committee's been doing?

9

Committee or just deferring this action.
VICE CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

What

Referring it to your

Most I would say they have deferred.

Deferred it, okay.

Any other questions

12

right now for the Planning Department?

13

Chair will defer this item, and I thank you.

14

No other questions or comments, meeting is

15

adjourned.

16

ACTION:
ADJOURN:

Budget

I guess you'll see 'em during budget.

10

17

We're

Thank you.

DEFER

4:15 p.m.
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